
For the best experience, open this PDF portfolio in
Acrobat 9 or Adobe Reader 9, or later.

Get Adobe Reader Now!

http://www.adobe.com/go/reader




SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 


JANUARY 14, 1999 
 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Brad Straley, Chairman 
Elaine Burnett, Vice-Chair 
Rosa Walker 
Mary McDowell 
Erma Cole 
Linda Moore 
Thomas May 
 
 


 
 
City Staff/public/media 
 
Lorrie DeFrank 
Judith Youngblood 
Jim Fuller 
Kenneth L. Manuel 
Melissa McLean 
Terri  Lindermann 
 
 


Mr. Brad Straley called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M. Ms. Rosa Walker gave the invocation. 


 
Staff Comments 
 
Lorrie DeFrank, Outreach Manager Neighborhood Services Division, made the following 
announcements. The next two meetings, February 11th and March 11th  will be held at the Charlie 
Joseph Center, which was the agreement of the committee to rotate the meetings every quarter.  
The Mayor’s next Town Hall meeting will be held on Monday January 25, 1999 at  North Shore 
elementary School in the auditorium.  The Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching Grant applications 
will be available in February and the deadline for submission is June 30, 1999.  The St. Johns 
River clean up is March 20th.  The Environmental Protection Board 1`998 annual awards will be 
given out at the Earth Day Week Luncheon and entry forms for nominations are now available.  
The African  American Reading Chain wanted people to know that Black History month is in 
February and they asked for individuals to participate by reading a book by a Black author.   
 
Ken Manuel, ,representative of the Duval County  Public Schools, mentioned that a series of 
nine community  meetings are being held to obtained input on the issue of uniforms for students. 
He further stated that there is presently a task force comprised of parents, students and 
community representatives  studying this issue and after the community meetings this task force 
will make a recommendation to the superintendent, at which time he will move forward to the 
Duval County School Board Level if he decides it is needed. On this issue, he concluded by  
emphasizing the importance of parents coming out to get the pros and cons of the uniform issue 
and by encouraging neighborhood organizations to get involve.  He also reported that  meetings 
had been held with Crystal Springs Elementary School Advisory Committee and the general 
public to get a recommendation on the boundary change for Crystal Spring Elementary  
 
and Normandy Village Elementary to relieve overcrowding at Crystal Springs elementary. He 
stated that the Duval County school Board will take action on this issue, along with four other 
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school boundary change issues, at their February board meeting. In concluding his report, Mr. 
Manuel mentioned that those who have children in public school should have heard their 
children talking about the Superintendent’s  initiative of having students to read twenty-five 
books as an effort to improve their literacy skills.  He stated that the district is making a big push 
in the area of literacy improvement.  He concluded his comments by stating that children with 
strong reading skills succeed in school and the Duval County School System is working closely 
with the Mayor’s office, the Jacksonville Children’s Commission and day care centers to began 
discussing and implementing programs to get children to acquire basic reading skills prior to 
coming to school.   
 
Lt. Jim Fuller gave a comparison report (city wide to Zone 5) of various crime categories.  He 
stated that a new initiative, which involved surveying victims and neighborhoods where 
residential burglaries took place, resulted in leads to make arrest in 21% of the cases.  He further 
stated that he felt residential burglaries were down due to the presence of police officers in the 
areas. He also stated that the Sheriff’s Office has begun training officers in community policing. 
 


Business: 
 
Judy Youngblood, representative of First Coast Development Academy, made a presentation  on 
the First Coast Development Academy.  She stated that the facility that they are currently 
operating has been around for many years and was formerly Jacksonville Infant Day Care.  She 
mentioned that day care services are offered for infants to 12 year olds  and they do offer before 
and after school programs. 
 
A representative of the Jacksonville Sports and Entertainment Board brought flyers and 
information about Soccerfest 99. He stated that this event  is a soccer match which features the 
USA vs  Germany on Saturday February 6th at Alltel Stadium. 
 


Old  Business: 
 
Chairman Straley stated that a letter was sent to Mayor  Delaney supporting Ordinance 98-135 ( 
an ordinance regulating the motor vehicle title loan industry).  He further stated that the city 
council had passed this ordinance with an amendment that set the maximum interest rate that 
these companies could charge at 18%,  which was different from the Mayor’s proposed 
maximum interest rate of 30%.   


 
 
 


 
 
 
Subcommittees: 
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Chairman Straley announced the subcommittees and  he encouraged each member to join  a least 
one of the committees. He also asked for new subcommittee chairpersons for those that needed 
them.  
 
A motion was passed to establish a membership subcommittee.  Rosa Walker was appointed 
Chairperson.  
 


Other Business:  
 
In response to Chairman Straley’s questions as to any Hot Topics for the Mayor’s Town Hall 
meeting on January 25th, committee members mentioned that they had concerns about 
transportation and safety at construction sites and at the schools. 
 
The CPAC committee members discussed and made the following suggestions to improve 
attendance and to increase membership. 
 
-each member that does not have an alternate member should bring the name of an alternate 
  member to the February 11th meeting  and encourage the alternate member to attend the 
  meetings. The alternate member will be able to vote in the absence of the primary member. 
 
-contact other organizations and businesses and ask them to provide an interested member 
 
-contact  all those neighborhood organizations in the Neighborhood Directory that do not have   
a member on the CPAC and invite them to join.  
 
Announcements 
 
Chairman Straley invited members to attend the Property Safety Division Visual Blight meeting , 
which will discuss what is the definition  junk in our neighborhoods, on  January 27th.  Chairman 
Straley also mentioned that Carrie Washington had called and would not be able to attend 
tonight’s CPAC meeting because she needed to attend the Jacksonville’s Children Commission  
New Ways Initiative Grant orientation meeting.  
 
 
Committee member Linda Moore extended an invitation to TURN AROUND JACKSONVILLE 
 3rd Anniversary Celebration on Tuesday, January 19th at 7 PM at Mt. Olive Primitive Baptist 
Church. She stated that the Butterfly Garden was moving along just fine and it should be 
completed in the near future.  She thanked all who attended the North Riverside Community 
Development Corporation December meeting and annual Christmas party.  She also suggested 
that a political forum be held. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 


 
 
      
  





		Business:

		Chairman Straley stated that a letter was sent to Mayor  Delaney supporting Ordinance 98-135 ( an ordinance regulating the motor vehicle title loan industry).  He further stated that the city council had passed this ordinance with an amendment that set the maximum interest rate that these companies could charge at 18%,  which was different from the Mayor’s proposed maximum interest rate of 30%.  



		Chairman Straley announced the subcommittees and  he encouraged each member to join  a least one of the committees. He also asked for new subcommittee chairpersons for those that needed them. 

		Announcements








SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 


FEBRUARY 11, 1999 
 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Brad Straley, Chairman 
Elaine Burnett 
Norman Study 
Rosa Stephens 
Erma Cole 
Linda Moore 
Thomas May 
Mary Jones 


 
 
City Staff/public/media 
 
John Fleming 
Elaine Lancaster 
Lt. Jim Fuller 
Terri Lindemann 
Mary A. Study 
Terri  Lindermann 
Ada Mae Green 
Chic Holliday 


Christina Campbell     Terry Holliday 
       Ken Avery 


Joe Brown 
Judy Truett 
Noah Henderson 
  


Chairman Straley called the meeting to order at 6:10 P.M. Mrs. Rosa Stephens gave the 
invocation. 


 
Staff Comments 
 
John Fleming, Chief-Neighborhood Services Division, made the following announcements.  The 
Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching Grant applications are available and workshops will be held in 
May to assist in filling out the applications.  The visual blight “Junk” committee has met once 
for the purpose of getting ideas to define what is junk so that an ordinance can be drafted, which 
will include what is considered junk as recommended by this committee. The next visual blight 
meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 25 at 5:00 PM in the Renaissance room at City 
Hall-St. James Bldg. The World of Nations event will take place this year on April 30th thru May 
2nd at Metropolitan Park.  
 
Terri Lindemann, Code Enforcement Inspector,  announced and encouraged participation in the 
up coming St. Johns River Celebration, which is the clean up of the St. Johns  on Saturday, 
March 20th from 8:00 AM to 12 noon. 
 
Ken Avery, Sr. Planner-Planning and Development Department, distributed copies of and 
explained  applications for  a land use change to the 2010 plan (99C-011, a land use change to 
permit commercial infill between CGC and NC parcels for property located between Normandy 
Blvd. and Memorial Park Road), a zoning variance (V-99-0012, a request for a set back at 318 
Linwood Ave.) and two zoning exceptions (E-99-0010, a request to operate a Day Care at 318 
Linwood Ave- and E-99-0013, a request to place a mobile home at 7868 Siskin Ave.) 
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Lt. Fuller reported on the crime statistics for the zone 5 area.  He also mentioned that he would 
be on the television program “Signal 24” on Thursday, February 25th at 8:30 PM and he 
encouraged the CPAC members to call-in and ask questions.  
 
Judy Truett distributed a report  “The Human Side of City Government”.  She highlighted some 
of the services rendered to the citizens of Jacksonville by each of the divisions of the Community 
Services Department and stated that the report is a small sample of the services they delivered 
for the year of 1998.  She announced that the Senior Showcase is scheduled for  May 20th and 
she encouraged participation. 


 
Business: 
 
Chairman Straley announced that the scheduled presentation on CYCLE JACKSONVILLE will 
not be presented. 
 


Old Business: 
 
The Northwest CPAC members discussed their recent effort to obtain the name of an alternate 
member of their organization to ensure that if the primary member could not attend they would 
see that the alternate member would attend.  Committee member Norm Study of Cisco Garden 
brought and introduced his alternate member, Faye Richardson. Linda Moore of North Riverside 
Community Development Corporation announced that John McPherson was their alternate 
member.  Chairman Straley encouraged the other members that did not have an alternate to try to 
bring the name of their alternate to the next meeting.  
 


Subcommittees: 
 
There were no subcommittee reports given. 
 
The CPAC committee discussed and decided on the following regarding the subcommittees.  
The Membership subcommittee was combined with the Communications subcommittee , which 
will be chaired by Elaine Burnett.  The Land Use & Zoning subcommittee  was combined with 
the Code Enforcement Subcommittee, which will be chaired by Mary Jones. Thomas May 
agreed to chair the Emergency Preparedness  subcommittee and Linda Moore agreed to chair the 
Economic Development subcommittee. 
 


Other Business: 
 
Chic Holliday introduced herself, gave a brief summary of her involvement in the community 
and asked for the vote and support for her for City Council At Large Group 2. 
 
Lad Daniels introduced himself, gave a brief summary of his involvement in the community and 
asked for the vote and support for him for City Council At Large Group 3. 
 
Terry Holliday of the Jacksonville Property Association stated that he would be assigning  
members of his group to each of the CPACs. 
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Christine Andrews, center manager of the Charlie Joseph Center, stated that they were having 
problems with  prostitution and drugs in the area and specifically at the bus stop in front of the 
center. 
 
New Business: 
 
Noah Henderson announced that Jocelyn Turner, recently elected Vice-Chairman, resigned due 
to her new job.  Chairman Straley appointed committee members Thomas May and Erma Cole to 
the nominating committee and asked them to bring back nominations at the March meeting for 
the purpose of electing a Vice- Chairperson. 
 
Committee member May requested that he and Mrs. Cole are sent a copy of the membership list.  
 
Announcements 
 
Committee member Study mentioned that they had problems with the dumps on their side of 
town on Jones Road. He mentioned  that several attempts were made to contact Councilman 
Holzendorf but they were unsuccessful in reaching him.  It was suggested that a letter be 
composed and brought to CPAC for their review and support. 
 
Committee member Rosa Stephens stated that they were still having problems with prostitution 
and drugs in the area, specifically at 45th to Benedict Rd., 5640 Paris Avenue and the vacant lot 
on Paris Ave. that is owned by Bethune Cookman College.  She also mentioned that they needed 
a substation in the area and better lighting on Paris Street. 
 
Committee member Mary Jones stated that after contacting the City of Jacksonville about litter 
and trash in her neighborhood, she was very please with the response of the city in cleaning up 
the area. 
 
Committee member Elaine Burnett stated that she wanted to go on record that she has made  
several  efforts in her conversations with the Florida Department of  Transportation to have 
College and Post streets turned into  two way streets.   
     
Committee member Erma Cole stated that her organization, Robinson’s Addition, had completed 
and will be submitting an application for the JEA-Communi Tree program.  She also 
complimented that City of Jacksonville for providing more lights in their neighborhood and 
Code Enforcement for their efforts  on demolishing  unsafe structures in the neighborhood.  She 
mentioned that their area will soon be getting a police stop station. She also mentioned that on 
Tuesday February 23 at the Boys and Girls Club located on Line Street, an awards ceremony 
will be held to recognize those individuals who participated in their house painting project that 
was funded by the City of Jacksonville through the Building Neighborhoods Initiative Grant 
program. 
 
 
 
Committee member Thomas May of the Thomas Jefferson Civic Association announced that 
they will hold a Meet the Candidates forum on either March 4th or April 1st.  
 
Chairman Straley announced that the Supervisor of Elections Office will be invited to speak at 
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the March 11th meeting, a grant workshop will be provided at the April 8th meeting and Ted 
Hiers of the Justice Coalition will be invited to make a presentation at the May 13th meeting. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8 PM. 
 
  
 
 





		Announcements






SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 


MARCH 11, 1999 
 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Brad Straley, Chairman 
Elaine Burnett 
Norman Study 
Rosa Stephens 
Erma Cole 
George Leverett 
Mary Jones 
Linda Moore 


 
 
City Staff/public/media 
 
Lorrie DeFrank 
Helena Atalla 
Sgt. John Schnippert 
Frances Leverett 
Mary A. Study 
Terri  Lindermann 
Melissa McLean 
Chic Holliday 


Mary McDowell     Terry Holliday 
Barney Roberts     Ken Avery 
Thomas May         Diane Kerr 


Faye Richardson 
Laura M. Lee 
Rita Nesbit 
Kenneth Manuel 
Donna Kellam Hulsey 
Noah Henderson 
Ida Mae Green 
 


Chairman Straley called the meeting to order at 6:12 P.M. Ms. Linda Moore gave the invocation. 


 
Staff Comments 
 
Lorrie DeFrank, Outreach Manager-Neighborhood Services Division, made the following 
announcements.  She encouraged members to complete the CPAC survey, the JUNK survey, and 
the Neighborhoods Magazine Response Card in the February ‘99 Neighborhoods Magazine. The 
Municipal Code Board needs two alternate members from the Northwest. The Urban Core  
Mayor’s Town Hall meeting will be held on Monday, March 22, 1999 at 6:00 PM at City Hall at 
St. James in the Renaissance room. Free parking is available  in the First Baptist church pre-
school garage off Laura Street.  The grand opening of the A Philip Randolph Park at the corner 
of 1st and A Philip Randolph street will be held on Friday March 12th at 12 noon. This event is 
sponsored by Councilman Terry Fields. This event will culminate that evening with a free 
concencert in the park starring Percy Sledge. The  Jacksonville Neighborhood Summit   will be 
held on Friday, July 30th  and Saturday, July 31st. The dates of this year’s summit included a 
Saturday to allow those who work during the week an opportunity to attend.  The Third Annual 
Florida Neighborhood conference will be held at the University of South  Florida,  St. Peterburg 
Campus in St. Petersburg , Florida on October 1-2, 1999.   
The TREE-MENDOUS 1999 Event carried out by Clean-it-Up Green-it-Up , in partnership with 
JEA, will give away free Crape Myrtles  this spring and summer in six different locations in the 
city. There will be a give away in each CPAC (a flyer with the locations and times were 
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available at the meeting).   The Human Services Council, in cooperation with the Jacksonville 
Community Foundation, published  a document to highlight the wide range of Neighborhood 
Based Grant Initiatives that are currently available to neighborhood organizations and this 
document could be used as a resource for neighborhood organizations to apply for grants (this 
document was distributed). The Jacksonville Community Council, Inc.  will conduct a  Conflict 
Resolution workshop on  April 23&24 and those interested should call 396-3052 for more 
information. 
 
Stg. John Snipert of the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office reported the following information  for 
Zone 5. There has been a concentration on auto theft. Sixty-five moving violations for this 
reporting  period have been made and the majority of the violations involved vehicles not 
properly tagged.  Twenty four auto thefts were reported and eleven felony incidents occurred. 
There has been a noticeably large problem with prostitution at  Commonwealth and Melson 
streets.   
 
Ken Manuel, regional  2 superintendent, introduced Donna Kellam Hulsey, the regional 2 
director.  He announced that the Florida legislature was now in session and he asked that 
individuals call the legislators and request that they support public education.  He also stated that 
for the upcoming school year, school will began early to give students additional instructional 
time.  He emphasized the importance  of parents and guardians making sure that students start to 
school on time. He further stated that there is a seven day count, which adjustments are made to 
place staff in other locations.  He went on to mention that if there is not a true count until after 
Labor day, which is when a lot of people think school starts, and adjustments have already been 
made, then they must go back and make readjustments which could have possibly been avoided 
if  students start on time .  The Superintendent is continuing his efforts to focus on improving 
reading skills for students.  After a recent review of the Century Commission Report on 
education, steps are being made to implement some of the recommendations.  
 
Terri Lindemann, Code Enforcement Inspector, stated that  a sweep inspection has been made 
for junk vehicles in Lackawanna,  Old Kings Road and Moncrief Rd. areas.  She also stated that 
a sweep inspection  of Jackson Ave. for junk vehicles will be made on Friday, March 19th. 
 


Business: 
 
Chairman Straley introduced George Leverett  a new committee member representing the Better 
Living Community Association and his wife Frances Leverett who is the alternate member.  He 
also mentioned that Thomas Peeks, who was not present, was also a new member. 
 
Helena Atalla, CIP Coordinator-Planning & Development Department, made a presentation on 
the Northwest District 5 projects in the 199-2004 CIP. She explained the steps in reviewing and 
approving the CIP.  She also explained how citizens could have input into the process. 
 


Old Business: 
 
Chairman Straley read the resignation letter of Jocelyn Turner, which this information was 
announced at the last meeting.  
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Subcommittees: 
 
There were no subcommittee reports given. 
 
 


Election of Vice-Chairperson: 
 
Committee member Thomas May of  the nominating committee, which also included Erma Cole,  read the 
nominating committee report. He stated that Christine Campbell was nominated to fill the Vice- Chair 
vacancy.  Chairman Straley conducted the election for Vice-Chair.  There were no nominations from the 
floor.  The Northwest CPAC members unanimously  voted for Christine Campbell as Vice- Chairperson. 


 
Other Business: 
 
Chic Holliday introduced herself and asked for the vote and support for her for City Council At 
Large Group 2. 
 
Terry Holliday of the Jacksonville Property Association introduced himself and stated that he 
was representing the Jacksonville Property Association and he would continue to reprensent this 
organization until he gets someone to apply for membership on the Northwest CAPC. 
 
Announcements: 
 
Chairman Straley announced  that he had attended the funeral of Renora White who was a 
dedicated member of the Northwest CPAC.  Elaine Burnett shared information about Renora’s 
involvement in the community, specifically her courage to continue to work doing her illness. 
She shared her touching experience of the  funeral and stated that something should be done to 
honor Ms. Renora White.  
 
 
Committee member Rosa Stephens stated that the Royal Terrace Improvement Association  will 
be planting  trees on 45th Street between Moncrief & Avenue B on Saturday March 13th.  She 
also mentioned that Friends of A Friend will have the Grand Opening of the Royal Terrace Plaza 
 located on 45th Street  on Wednesday, March 31st at 10:00 AM. 
 
Committee member Mary McDowell of the Lackawanna Community Group invited everyone to 
join them at Mallison Park  on Saturday, March 13th at 9:00 AM to participate in their 
neighborhood cleanup.  
 
Committee member Linda Moore reported the following information.. The North Riverside 
Community Development Corporation  will participated in the Greater Florida Clean-up event in 
April.  Applications are available from Weed & Seed to apply for grants in the Weed & Seed 
area.  An asset mapping process is being carried out in the North Riverside area to obtain 
resources that are available and can be use to improve the neighborhood. The city has cleaned up 
a blighted dump area in the neighborhood. The Butterfly Garden located at the JUL-Headstart 
center on Forest Street is coming along fine and should be completed in the near future. 
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Committee member Elaine Burnett announced that they have a new group called RADO 
(Riverside Avondale Development Organization),  which is promoting the rehabilitation of 
homes in the area.  She mentioned that they currently have a contract to rehab a house on Post & 
James Street. 
 
Committee member George Leverett  announced that the Better Living Community Association  
planted trees on Prince street and their next project is to partner with JaxPride to conduct a 
Neighborhood Inventory of Visual Pollution (NIVP) activity. 
 
 
Committee member Erma Cole stated that the Robinson’s Addition Improvement Association 
members rode around the neighborhood  and listed vacant properties that need to be cut and they 
submitted this information  to the city’s Property Safety Division, which she stated she was 
please with the initial action taken by the city to clean up these lots.  She also stated that they 
were getting a stop station in the neighborhood which would be located at the Boys & Girls Club 
on Line Street.    
 
Committee member Mary Jones mentioned that they were trying to revitalize two previous 
neighborhood groups that had been active in her neighborhood. 
 
Committee member Thomas May of the Thomas Jefferson Civic Association announced that a 
stop station will located at the corner of Hammond & Cahoon streets. He also mentioned that one 
of their eyesores, Obi’s  Gas Station, had been torn down. 
 
Committee member Barney Roberts announced that renovations had been completed on the 
Beverly Hills Community Center.  He also expressed his concerns about an over abundance of 
junk cars being located to the Northside because of the  junk vehicle ordinance.  Additioanlly he 
expressed his concerns about Y2K and  the treatment citizens receives from Children and 
Families. 
 
Chairman Straley announced that the a workshop on the Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching 
Grants will be the major agenda item at the April 8th  meeting.  Chairman Straley thanked 
Christine Andrews, center manager of the Charlie Joseph Center, for hosting the first quarter of 
the 1999 Northwest CPAC meetings.  He reminded the committee members that for the second 
quarter (April, May & June) the meetings will be held at the Willowbranch Library located at 
2875 Park Street. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8 PM. 
 





		Mary McDowell     Terry Holliday

		Announcements:








SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 


April 8, 1999 
 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Christina Campbell,  Vice-Chairperson 
Elaine Burnett 
Norman Study 
Rosa Stephens 
Erma Cole 
George Leverett 
Mary Jones 
Thomas May     
  


 
 
City Staff/public/media 
 
Noah Henderson 
Greg Owens 
Ken Avery 
John Gay 
Ron Grimes 
Diane Kerr 
Jim Fuller 


Mary McDowell     Rahman Johnson  
Carrie Washington         Ada Mae Green 
Adam  Dubois      Rev. D.N. Shakespeare  


 
 


Vice- Chairperson Christina Campbell  called the meeting to order at 6:15 P.M. Ms. Erma Cole 
gave the invocation. 


 
Staff Comments 
 
Noah Henderson, Neighborhood Coordinator-Neighborhood Services Division, distributed 
information on the  Mayor’s Individual and Neighborhood Awards for the Fourth Annual 
Mayor’s Neighborhood Summit.  He explained the two different award categories (individual 
and neighborhood)  and emphasized that he Neighborhoods department is requesting that each 
CZPAC select a winner for the two categories and submit them to the Neighborhoods Services 
Division at the June CPAC meeting.   He also distributed information on the times and locations 
of the workshops for the Transportation Master Plan (Mobility 21).  He explained the Planning 
and Development Department is actively seeking public input for the preparation of a Multi-
Modal Transportation Master Plan.  He additionally stated that the North and Northwest CPAC  
Districts would have a joint workshop on Wednesday, April 28, 1999 from 6:30 to 8:30 PM  at 
FCCJ North Campus. 
 
Lt. Jim Fuller, JSO, reported from the Monthly Crime Unit Analysis Offense Summary Report 
(the comparison for this report is JAN-MAR 98 to JAN-MAR 99) on information on Zone 5.  He 
stated that although crime for this reporting period was up in the areas of Homicide, 
Lewd/Lascivious Exposure and Robbery Home Invasion, overall crime was down 28.85%.  He 
encouraged anyone with any concerns or questions to contact him at 630-2125. 
 
 
 
 







 
 2 


 
Rohman Johnson, representative from JCCI, provided information on JCCI Forward’s Public 
Dialogue Series .  He explained that FORWARD is a new group of  young energetic emerging 
business and civic leaders  with strong ideas about the kind of city they hope to inherit.  He also 
stated the a series of public dialogue sessions designed to help concerned citizens and 
community groups frame the city’s most important issues as it approaches the new millennium 
will begin on April 20th  with a session on Political Leadership and Citizen Participation. He 
further stated that  the  other sessions will be held as follows: Business Climate and Trends- 
April 29th , Human Needs-May 4th ,Enriching the Community-May 11th , and Community 
Growth and Development-May 19th .  He mentioned that all the sessions would be held at 5:30 
PM at the JCCI office located at 2443 Atlantic Boulevard. In conclusion, he stated that the input 
from these public dialogues will be use to develop issues to frame the agenda for the Forum for 
the Future conference scheduled to be held on September 16-19, 1999 at the World Golf 
Village Resort Hotel.   
 
Ken Avery provided information on an application for zoning exception # 99-26 (Mobile home 
at 5947 Picketville Road) and two applications (# 996-023-operation of a convenience store ast 
3160 Division Street and # 99C-016-vacant building being restored for office space and 
proposed use of a mortuary on Edison Avenue) for small scale land use amendment to future 
land use map series-2010. 
 
Ron Grimes, representative from the city’s Code Enforcement Division, encouraged individuals 
with code enforcement complaints to fill out the blue neighborhood response form and submit it 
to Neighborhoods Department office.  He also stated that the next Clean-it-Up Green-it-Up tree 
give-a-way will be at FCCJ Kent Campus on April 24th at 7:00 AM. 
 


Business: 
 
Gregory Owens, Project Manager-Grants & Special Projects- Neighborhood Services Division, 
conducted a workshop on completing the 1999 Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching Grants 
application.  He explained the purpose of the grant, the eligibility requirements, the grant amount 
, the time period for completing the project if awarded, and other requirements  of the applicants. 
 He emphasized the June 30, 1999 application deadline, he covered in details how the volunteer 
matching hours requirement could be met and he provided the dates  for the Neighborhood 
Matching Grants Program training workshops. 
 


Subcommittees: 
 
Committee member Carrie Washington, chairperson of the Northwest CPAC Children’s 
Commission subcommittee,  gave a report on the New Ways Initiative Grant Program with the 
Jacksonville’s Children Commission.  She stated that on February 2, 1999, representatives from 
all the CPAC groups met and discussed ways to make the reviewing and evaluation process of 
the proposals more uniform and efficient.  She further stated the  Northwest CPAC had received 
7 proposals this year and she would be getting with her committee to schedule a meeting to 
review and evaluate the proposals and make recommendations for funding.  
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Announcements: 
 
Committee member Rosa Stephens , Royal Terrace Improvement Association ,  mentioned that 
the Grand Opening of the Royal Terrace Plaza  located at 1830 W.  45th Street was held on 
Wednesday, March 31st at 10:00 AM.  She also mentioned that the Royal Terrace block captains 
will be attending  the Mayor’s Intensive Care Neighborhoods Block Captains Recognition 
Ceremony on  Monday, April 19 at City Hall- St. James Bldg.  
 
Committee member Mary McDowell of the Lackawanna Community Group announced that they 
had a neighborhood cleanup on Saturday, March 13th .  
 
Diane Kerr, alternate member of the North Riverside Community Development Corporation,    
announced that April is Florida’s cleanup month  and they will participated in the Greater 
Florida Clean-up event in April , which they are currently looking for an area to cleanup.  She 
also mentioned that the Butterfly Garden located at the JUL-Headstart center on Forest Street is 
close to being completed. 
 
Committee member Elaine Burnett  mentioned  that  RADO (Riverside Avondale Development 
Organization), have inspected the housethat  they have a contract to rehab and they have 
discovered that he house is in worst shape than they thought.  She further stated that they are 
working with the City to help them resolve some of the problems.  She announced that RAP will 
be celebrating their 25th anniversary  this month. 
 
Committee member Norm Study announced that the Patillo Company  continues to build new 
buildings at the Westside Industrial Park and 4 new buildings are scheduled for construction.  
He also mentioned that the Duval County School Board  has a sale on items every Wednesday 
from 11:30 –4:30 and they also give a way free books. 
 
Committee member Thomas May of the Thomas Jefferson Civic Association requested that a 
correction  to the March 11, 1999 summary   be made to state that the site for a stop station  at 
the corner of Hammond & Cahoon streets had been offered to the city  and not that a stop station 
will be at this location. He also stated that there is a stop station at the Thomas Jefferson Civic 
Association. 
 


Other Business: 
 
Committee members discussed an issue regarding the conduct of one of their CPAC members at 
the Mayor’s Town Hall meeting held on March 22nd. They felt that this person had been rude to 
the Mayor and some action on their  part should be taken.  They suggested that a committee 
member talk with this person about the behavior that was shown toward to Mayor.  No formal 
action was taken by the CPAC committee. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM. 
 





		Mary McDowell     Rahman Johnson 

		Announcements:








 
SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 


PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
May 13, 1999 


 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Brad Straley- Chairman 
Elaine Burnett 
Norman Study 
Rosa Stephens 
Erma Cole 
George Leverett 
Linda Moore 


 
 
City Staff/public/media 
 
Noah Henderson 
John Fleming  
Ken Avery 
Frances Leverett 
James Fuller 
Diane Kerr 
Terri Lindemann 


Larry Solomon     V. Lancces 
 
 


Chairman Straley called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M. George Leverrt gave the invocation. 


 
Staff Comments 
 
John Fleming-Division Chief-Neighborhood Services Division, distributed information on the  
Mayor’s Individual and Neighborhood Awards for the Fourth Annual Mayor’s Neighborhood 
Summit.  He explained the two different award categories (individual and neighborhood)  and 
emphasized that the Neighborhoods Department is requesting that each CPAC select a winner 
for the two categories and submit them to the Neighborhoods Services Division at the June 
CPAC meeting.   He mentioned that he had gotten back 17 junk ordinance surveys  and he was 
reviewing this information  to get with  John Curtin to draft a proposed ordinance, which will be 
given to the CPAC’s for their review and comments. Additionally, he stated that the Durkeeville 
project had improved that area greatly and he encouraged interested individuals to visit the site 
to see the improvements.  He announced that the  upcoming Senior Living Showcase would be 
held on Thursday , May 20th at the Prime Osbourne Convention Center and that a free concert 
staring Faith Hill will be held on Saturday, May 22nd  at Metropolitan Park as part of the Spring 
Musical Festival. 
 
 
Lt. Jim Fuller, JSO, reported from the Monthly Crime Unit Analysis Offense Summary Report 
(the comparison for this report is JAN-MAY 98 to JAN-MAY 99) on information Citywide and 
on Zone 5.   He stated that crime was down citywide about 18% . He also stated that although 
crime in the areas of Homicide(Unlawful), Lewd/Lascivious Exposure and Robbery Home 
Invasion continues not to show a decrease in Zone 5, overall crime was down about 28% for 
Zone 5.   
 
Ken Avery provided information on two applications for zoning exception (# E-99-047, 
Placement of mobile home at 5780 Castellano) and (#E-99-048 proposed daycare at 6639 Van 
Gundy).  He stated that the zoning application for Harris Mortuary on Edison Avenue had been 
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deferred by the Planning Commission and is being opposed by WW Gay. He distributed and 
made comments about the  article in the Times Union on the  future of the Gateway Shopping 
Center.   
 


Business:   
 
Glenn Ellison , Executive Director of the Justice Coalition,  gave a presentation on the Justice 
Coalition and Victims Advocate. He stated that their primary goal was to make Jacksonville the 
safest city in Florida.  He also mentioned that awareness was one of the biggest things they do 
everyday.  They have taken 362 criminals off the streets and 101 missing children have been 
found.  Additionally, he mentioned that the Justice Coalition does a Radio show on AM 1300  
and their organization will make presentations to neighborhood organizations.    


 
Announcements: 
 
Chairman Straley announced that the City of Jacksonville Special Events Office had invited each 
CPAC to participate in the 4th of July Parade. He mentioned that although a float  would not be 
feasible,  he suggested the possibility of decorating a vehicle to be placed in the parade.  He also 
brought to attention two articles in the April issue of the Neighborhoods magazine. One was the 
article on Fresh Ministries , which plans to carry out a business asset mapping  project in  Ms. 
Erma Cole area-Robinson’s Addition .  The other article was on the cleanup project that Mary 
McDowell carried out in her neighborhood-Lackawanna.    
 
Committee member Rosa Stephens , Royal Terrace Improvement Association ,  mentioned that  
the Royal Terrace block captains  attended the Mayor’s Intensive Care Neighborhoods Block 
Captains Recognition Ceremony on  Monday, April 19th  at City Hall- St. James Bldg. She also 
mentioned they attended the Mayor’s Intensive Care Neighborhoods 3rd anniversary celebration 
on April 30th  at Durkeeville.  She additionally announced that a new council person, Gwen 
Yates,  had been elected to represent District 8, which encompasses her neighborhood. 
 
Diane Kerr, of  the North Riverside Community Development Corporation,    announced that the 
Butterfly Garden located at the JUL-Headstart center on Forest Street is continuing to progress 
and a grant  from Greenscape had been awarded  for placement of trees in the Butterfly Garden.. 
 
Committee member Elaine Burnett  mentioned  that  RADO (Riverside Avondale Development 
Organization), had closed on the contract for the house that they will be rehabbing.  
 
Committee member Norm Study  of Cisco Gardens  stated that  he felt that the millage  rate for 
his area should be less than what it is and they  were receiving poor services, i.e. poor trash pick-
up, etc.  Chairman Straley recommended that he put his concerns in writing  and presented to the 
CPAC so that it may  be voted on by the CPAC and sent to the appropriate agency.  
 
 
 
Committee member Erma Cole of Robinson’s Additon mentioned that they were trying to get a 
grant to cleanup their neighborhood and a grant to purchase and install deadbolt locks.  She also 
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mentioned that they began planting 25 trees, which they received through the JEA Commu-Tree 
grant. 
 


Other Business 
 
 Chairman Straley informed everyone of Mr. Dinah’s death. He also brought up his concern of  
getting information out  to the members in a timely matter  when something of this nature 
happens.  He suggested that several persons from the committee be responsible for one sheet 
from the membership list and call the others members. The committee agreed with this idea and 
the following members agreed to assist: Elaine Burnett, Linda Moore, Erma Cole, George 
Levertt, Larry Solomon and Diane Kerr. 
 
Committee member Elaine Burnett gave an update on Rosa Walker who had been arrested for 
child abuse.  She stated that there were two charges against Mrs. Walker-one was a child abuse 
charge and the other was a criminal charge. She stated that she had talked with Mrs. Walker and 
she felt that the process and the system was not being fair to Ms. Walker.  She requested that a 
representative from Children and Families –Child Abuse Investigation come out to the next 
meeting and explain how the process work when someone is arrested for child abuse.  She 
further mentioned that Mrs. Walker trial would be coming up soon and she requested that each 
member who knew her to send a character  letter  to Judge Tygart for the child abuse case and to 
Judge Lance Day for the  criminal case. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM. 
 





		Announcements:

		 Chairman Straley informed everyone of Mr. Dinah’s death. He also brought up his concern of  getting information out  to the members in a timely matter  when something of this nature happens.  He suggested that several persons from the committee be responsible for one sheet from the membership list and call the others members. The committee agreed with this idea and the following members agreed to assist: Elaine Burnett, Linda Moore, Erma Cole, George Levertt, Larry Solomon and Diane Kerr.






SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 


June 10, 1999 
 


Committee Members Present   City Staff/Public/Media Present 
 
Brady Straley, Chairman    Joyce Bizot 
Elaine Burnett      Suraya Teeple 
Norman Study      Ada Mae Green    
Erma Cole      Elaine Lancaster 
George Leverett     Terri Lindermann 
Rosa Stephens      David Gueterman 
Thomas May      Jim Fuller 
Linda Moore      Judy Truett 
Carrie Washington     Mary Ganzel 
Christina Campbell      
Barney Roberts 
Diane Kerr 
Frances Leverett 
 
I. Call to Order 
 
Chairman Brad Straley called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM.   
 
II. Staff Comments 
 
Lt. Jim Fuller, JSO, presented a report on recent crime statistics and then introduced the newly 
appointed Assistant Chief for the area, David Gueterman.  Asst. Chief Gueterman expressed his 
commitment to work closely with CPAC on their concerns. 
 
Code Enforcement Officers Terri Lindemann and Elaine Lancaster responded to specific 
questions concerning a variety of issues. 
 
Judy Truett, Director of Community Services presented a report on truancy in the schools and 
reviewed some of the most significant findings and implications, particularly those related to 
criminal activity.  This information had not previously been gathered and compiled on a 
countywide basis. 
 
III Business 
 
Carrie Washington reported on the grant awards recommended by District 5 CPAC for the 
Jacksonville Children’s Commission “New Ways Initiatives.”  Members of the sub-committee 
are Carrie Washington, Chairperson, Elaine Burnett, Mary McDowell, Rosa Stephens, Erma 
Cole and Mary O. Jones.  Recommendations are as follows: 
 







 
 
 
Applicant     Project Category  Amount Awarded 
 
Back to the Basics, After School  In Our Community   $2,700 


Tutorial Program 
Beverly Hills Church of God   
 
Hope Chapel Christian Assembly  In Our Community   $5,000 
 
Rhythm Dancers    In Our Community   $4,480 
 
YMCA Washington Heights   In Our Community   $4,250 
Network Community Center 
 
Hope Chapel Christian Assembly  Neighbor to Neighbor   $7,000 
 
Hope Chapel Christian Assembly  For Kids – By Kids   $1,000 


 
      TOTAL AMOUNT            $24, 430 
 


~  ~  ~ 
 


Mary Ganzel (798-4504) of the Florida Department of Children and Families (formerly HRS) 
made a presentation on the department’s child abuse investigation procedures.  She outlined the 
structure of their office and explained how calls are responded to.  She stated that they keep an 
open mind until the investigation is done to determine if the report is well founded.  If so, law 
enforcement is contacted since the department has no role in criminal prosecution.  They do, 
however, have the right to remove a child from danger with a judge’s approval.  Mary 
emphasized that their primary focus is the safety of the child and despite what HRS’s reputation 
might be, they do attempt to keep children in their own homes.  Mary responded to numerous 
questions from the audience on specific topics.  Assistant Chief Gueterman and Community 
Services Director Truett both elaborated on the devastating effects of child abuse, particularly the 
correlation with future criminal activity. 
 


~  ~  ~ 
 


Chairman Straley outlined the topics discussed in the CPAC chairs recent meeting with Mayor 
Delaney.  Of particular interest is the neighborhood notice law, now pending should allow for all 
neighborhoods that are registered with the Neighborhoods Department to be included in the 
Planning & Development Department’s notification of land use and zoning changes.  Currently 
however, there are only 18 neighborhoods on the Planning & Development Department’s list, in 
contrast to more than 330 on the Neighborhoods Department’s list. 
 







Brad also announced that all CPACs are being asked to take part in the Fourth of July Parade, a 
new city event.  Diane Kerr (387-4641) agreed to chair the parade planning committee. 
 
Next month’s CPAC meeting will focus on transportation.  The JTA will speak on their 
Transportation Alternatives Study.  Several major corridors are under consideration and only one 
will be selected for the first study phase.  Brad pointed out that there are no northwest corridors 
on the list. 
 
A bill has been introduced to City Council by Councilman Warren Jones to re-name the senior 
center after Louis Dinah.  The committee voted to support the bill. 
 
Plans need to be made for the CPAC tour of the area.  Elaine Burnett (385-4597) agreed to chair 
the tour planning committee.  Elaine can also be reached via e-mail at eburnett@juno.com. 
 
Next month’s meeting will be held at FDOT on Irene Street.  Take I-10 to the Stockton Exit and 
turn on Irene. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 PM. 
 



mailto:eburnett@juno.com
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 


PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
July 8, 1999 


 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Brad Straley- Chairman 
Diane Kerr 
Larry Solomon 
Thomas May 
Linda Moore 
 
 


 
 
City Staff/public/media 
 
Hon. Alberta Hipps Val Lyman 
Noah Henderson Florestine Meeks 
Ken Avery  David Gueterman 
Judy Aranda  Rita Nesbit 
E. Castellani  Laura M. Lee  
Winova Hart  Marie Perin 
Terri Lindemann Letha Mann 


     E. Lancces  John Mann 
Ray E. Melgren Glen Lator 
Faye Richardson Pat Greason 
John Fleming 
 


Chairman Straley called the meeting to order at 6:15 P.M. Larry Solomon gave the invocation. 
 


Staff Comments 
 
Asst. Chief David Gueterman, JSO, reported that  although crime was down overall about 27.83 
as of June 30, 1999 for Zone 5,  there has been an increase in burglaries  to autos and businesses 
by youth.  He stated that the increase in crime in these areas by youth is probably because school 
is out. He further stated that in an effort to deal with this problem, the Sheriff’s Office should be 
contacted immediately if the youth are out beyond their curfew.   
 
Ken Avery provided information on two applications for zoning exception (# E-99-73, Service 
Station  on vacant lot located at 541 Lane Ave.  S.) and  (#E-99-85 proposed daycare at 2816 
Edison Ave.).  He also stated that the zoning application for Harris Mortuary on Edison Avenue 
is still being deferred and is scheduled to be heard by the Planning Commission on July 15, 
1999.   
 
Noah Henderson announced the upcoming  Mayor’s Neighborhood Summit on July 30th & 31st, 
and he encouraged those who were interested in attending to sign up before the July 15th 
deadline. 
 
John Fleming announced that the CPACs are being allowed to have a booth at the Mayor’s 
Neighborhood if they wish. 
 


 
 
Business:  
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Judy A.  Aranda, Consultant Project Manager of Parsons Brinckerhoff, introduced Ed Castellani, 
Rapid Transit Project Manager-JTA.  Mr. Castellani made a presentation on the Transportation 
Alternatives Study (TAS). He stated that the TAS, a study for a transportation corridor within the 
Jacksonville urban area, was being done in partnership with the Jacksonville Transportation 
Authority and the Florida Department of Transportation and in cooperation with the Jacksonville 
Metropolitan Planning Organization. He explained the  TAS, which is required by the Federal 
Transit Administration before federal funding can be received, will be carried out in two phases. 
 Phase A, which will take approximately five months to complete, will evaluate primary 
transportation corridors identified in the Jacksonville Long-Range Corridor and Park and Ride 
Study. In this phase, the sequence of corridor studies will be determined after the completion of a 
technical evaluation and extensive public comment.  Phase B, which is expected to take 
approximately one year to complete, will entail a detail study of the initial corridor and the 
outcome of this phase will be a specific set of recommendations for transportation improvements 
that will lead to the construction of specific transportation projects. He referenced a map that was 
distributed which showed the four proposed corridors, which all begin in the downtown area. 
Those corridors were: North Corridor-to the Jacksonville International Airport, East Corridor-to 
the beaches, Southeast Corridor-to the Avenues Mall area and the Southwest Corridor-to Orange 
Park though there are currently six corridors reflecting two corridors in Northwest Jacksonville.  
Updated maps will be provided shortly.. Mr. Castellani emphasized the importance of the public 
involvement program for both phases and he encouraged those who were interested to sign-up.  
The Northwest CPAC members and other concerned citizens expressed their concerns about the 
TAS, specifically their concern about a Northwest corridor not  being considered in the initial 
TAS. Northwest CPAC members and concerned citizens pointed out how the growth was being 
directed in other areas of the city and the Northwest residents should not set back and not 
demand a corridor in their area, which will address some of  their transportation infrastructure 
needs.   


 
 


Announcements: 
 
Chairman Straley  distributed the Northwest CPAC-FDOT July report submitted by Suraya 
Teeple.  He also mentioned that a letter  of support from the CPAC had been forwarded  in 
support of the ordinance to re-name the College Gardens senior center after Louis Dinah.  He 
announced that the final 1999 Free Crape Myrtle Giveaway will be held at 7:00 AM Saturday, 
July 10th at Raines High School.    
 
Committee member Thomas May  announced that the roofing work has stated at the Thomas 
Jefferson Center .  
 
Diane Kerr, of  the North Riverside Community Development Corporation,  reported on the 
City’s 4th of July parade that the Northwest CPAC participated in.  She also  announced that 
JCCI was conducting a study on Prostitution and she encouraged those who were interested to 
sign up to participate in the study.   
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Other Business 
 
The committee members and guest toured the Motor Carrier Compliance Bus, which was 
available at this meeting at the request of one of the CPAC members. 
 
Noah Henderson announced that only one nomination had been received for the Mayor’s 
Individual award and only one nomination had been received for the Mayor’s Neighborhood 
award ,which is to be presented at the Mayor’s Neighborhood Summit  reception on Friday July 
30th.    These nominations were submitted by Rosa Stephens. He stated that Dr. Vincent Kerr was 
being nominated for his efforts to beautify his neighborhood (North Riverside), specifically his 
work in creating and finishing a Butterfly and Environmental garden at the Forest St. JUL-Head 
Start Center.   He also state that the North Riverside  Community Development Association was 
being nominated for the neighborhood award for their efforts in assisting with the beautification 
efforts. The CPAC committee voted in favor of the individual award going to Dr. Kerr and the 
neighborhood award going to North Riverside Community Development Association. for the 
Northwest CPAC. 
 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM. 
 





		Announcements:






 
SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS 


PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
August 12, 1999 


 
 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Brad Straley- Chairman 
Christina Campbell-Vice-Chair 
Larry Solomon 
Thomas May 
Linda Moore 
John Allen 
Mary McDowell 
Norm Study 
Diane Kerr 
Rosa Stephens 
Mary Jones 
George Leveret 


 
 
 
City Staff/public/media 
 
Hon. Lad Daniels       Roslyn Phillips 
Hon. Reggie Fullwood     Frances Leverett 
Noah Henderson   Lt. Jim Fulller Judith 
Truett                 Florestine Meeks 
JuCoby Pittman       Donna Husley 
Joan Haskell        LaCree Carswell  
Mary A. Study       Nichelle Hayes 
Terri Lindemann        Dorothy Brown  
Rasheedah Sabazz        Laura M. Lee 
Lorrie DeFrank        Rita Nesbit 
 


 
 
Chairman Straley called the meeting to order at 6:10 P.M.  John Allen gave the invocation. 
 


Staff Comments 
 Lorrie DeFrank, Out Reach Manager-Neighborhood Services Division, distributed a list of 
organizations that were awarded the Mayor’s Matching Grant  for 1999-2000.   She also 
announced  and provided information on the Florida Neighborhood Conference in St. Petersburg, 
Florida on October 1-2, 1999.   
 
Lt. Fuller gave an update on the crime stats for zone 5.  He also mentioned that plans are in 
progress to locate a sub-station at Warrington St. and McDuff Ave. and the station should be 
operating by the end of the year or the first part of next year. 
 
Donna Husley, Regional Manager of Region 2 - Duval County Public Schools, distributed a 
notice entitled “Get Off to A Great  Start!”.  She pointed that this was a notice to emphasize the 
fact that public school begins Wednesday, August  18, and all parents and guardians should get 
their students to school on the first day   because learning begins day one.  She also distributed 
information on The Little Red Schoolhouse program and information about immunization. 
Additionally, information was provided about bus transportation and the uniform policy.  Ms. 
Husley mentioned that the Superintendent major goals were school safety, discipline and high 
academic achievement.  She mentioned that last years slogan “AIM HIGH” has been expanded 
this year to “AIM HIGH, TAKE FLIGHT, SORE”  In response to a question about the 
contamination issue at Mary McCleod Bethune Elementary, she stated to about 80 parents had 
opt for transferring their children. 
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Judith Truett, Director of Community Services Department, distributed the new D.A.R.T. 
brochure and she announced that  the City of Jacksonville had requested and contracted with 
JCCI  to carry out a study on Prostitution.  Also, she gave an update on the Truancy program and 
she stated that another grant had been applied for to establish another center, which will bring 
the number of centers up to three.  


Business:  
 
Roslyn Phillips,Chief, Community Development-Planning & Development Department, made a 
presentation on the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Action Plan 1999/2000 and 
the 1998/99 GPR/CAPER.  She stated that the City of Jacksonville has submitted its  CDBG 
Action Plan, which list, along with budget,   the proposed projects to be carried out for the 
upcoming year. The funds will be available on October 1, 1999, which will be use to fund 
projects throughout the city that benefit low to moderate income persons. The major areas that 
the funding will be used are Neighborhood Revitalization, Housing and Economic 
Development/Job Creation.  Also funds for Housing Opportunities for Person with Aides 
(HOPWA), Emergency Shelter Grant (ESG) and the HOME program will be available.  She 
further stated that the proposed projects were the result of citizen input from several public 
hearings, which some of the public hearings were conducted at the CPAC meetings, and a review 
by their  Community Development Advisory Committee (CDAC), which the committee is 
composed of a least 1/3 of grassroots community representatives.  Additionally, she explained 
that the Grantee Performance Report (GPR) had been submitted, which is a requirement by 
Federal HUD for the city to list all CDBG projects with the amount of funds spent on each 
project during the previous year.  Also, she explained the Consolidated Annual Performance and 
Evaluation Report (CAPER), which was a Federal HUD requirement that entails a narrative 
report on the CDBG projects, HOPWA projects, ESG projects and the HOME program.  In 
closing, Mrs. Phillips stated that copies of these reports were available at all public libraries and 
at their office which is located at 128 E. Forsythe Street. 
 
Joan Haskell and JuCoby Pittman , representatives of the Human Rights Commission, made a 
presentation on Unity 2000, Working Together as one “Neighbors”.  They stated that this project 
was being undertaken to promote racial harmony in the community. They further pointed out  the 
JCCI 1998 Quality of Life indicators update revealed that 52% of the people stated that racism is 
a problem.  Additionally, they mentioned that this project will take a proactive role in dealing 
with racism and is scheduled to be launched in January 2000 . They distributed a questionnaire  
and they remained after the meeting to answer additional questions and to collect the 
questionnarie. 
 
 
New Business 
 
Mark Middlebrook, Senior Advisory for Research and Govenrment Operations- Mayor’s Office, 
 made a presentation on the Mayor’s Preservation Project. He stated that in February, Mayor 
Delaney announced the formation of the Mayor’s Oversight commission for the Preservation 
Project.     
He stated that this project was established to manage growth, protect environmentally 
endangered lands, improve the quality of our waterways and increase access to our natural areas 
by acquiring or otherwise preserving undeveloped land. As a result of the Preservation Project, 
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he stated that there will be an increase public assess to the St. Johns River and other natural 
assets and more than 100 neighborhood parks will be enhanced.   He further stated that  this 
project will take place over the next five years  and will entailed the joining of local, state, 
federal and private friends to buy as much as 10 percent of the remaining developable land in 
Duval County.   
 
At the request  of Chairman Brad Straley, Vice-chair Christina Campbell read ordinance 1999-
690-E,  which Jacksonville City Council passed to rename the College Gardens Nutrition Site in 
honor of Mr. Louis Dinah.  
 
Announcements: 
 
Chairman Straley  stated that he has not received the current maps  on the Transportation 
Alternative Study that shows two proposed corridors in the Northwest district.  He stated that his 
map was promised to him by Ed Castillano of JTA. 
  
Committee member Thomas May  announced that the roofing work has been completed at the 
Thomas Jefferson Center .  He also mentioned that he had attended Y2K training. 
 
Diane Kerr, of  the North Riverside Community Development Corporation,  announced that she 
had attended the Weed and seed National Conference in Texas. 
 
Committee member GeorgeLevertt  of Better Living Community Association expressed their 
gratitude of the renaming of the College Gardens Senior Nutrition Site in honor of Mr. Louis 
Dinah.  He also stated that there was a protest march in his neighborhood regarding the over 
abundance of Habijax houses. 
 
Committee member John Allen, Paxon-Youth Action Council, stated that he has been tracking 
five youth groups that he feels will be willing to get involve in community services project. 
 
Committee member Mary Jones,  invited those who were interested to go on a Habijax tour on 
Saturday , August 14 at  9:00 AM. 
 
Committee member Mary McDowell, Lackawanna Community Group, stated that they were 
dealing with the drug problem in their neighborhood and she invited everyone to participate in a 
walk  on Monday, September 13, which will emphasize that they will not tolerate crime and 
drugs in their neighborhood. 
 
Committee member Norm Study, Cisco Gardens, expressed his concerns about the issues of 
dumps in his area, traffic into UPS, junk cars and the increase in fees to use Hanna Park. 
  
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM. 
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MEETING SUMMARY  
NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 


DECEMBER 9, 1999 
 


 
Committee Members Present   City/Staff/Public/Media 
 
Brad Straley, Chair     Lorrie DeFrank, Neighborhood Services 
Christina Campbell, Vice Chair   Sgt. S.C. McLeod, JSO 
Faye Richardson     Mary Study 
Rosa Stephens      Anthony Wyche Sr. 
Ada Mae Green     Hilda Myers 
Elaine Burnett 
Erma Cole 
Diane Kerr 
Norman Study 
Thomas May 
Mary McDowell 
George Leverett 
Lou Myers 
Jean Lewis 
 
Chairman Brad Straley called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. Carrie Washington gave the 
invocation. 
 
Staff comments 
 
Sgt. S.C. McLeod of the JSO reported that the crime rate is still down – about 13% for the year. 
 
On behalf of Mayor John Delaney and the Neighborhoods Department, Neighborhood Services 
Division Outreach Manager Lorrie DeFrank presented an engraved paperweight to Chairman 
Brad Straley for his service to the CPAC and dedication to the Northwest District. She also 
presented certificates to the following: 
 Christina Campbell, for serving as vice chairperson 
 Diane Kerr, for her service to the community, particularly the Fourth of July event and the  


contaminated dump site issue 
 Elaine Burnett, for coordinating the annual CPAC tour 
 Carrie Washington, for chairing the Jacksonville Children’s Commission New Ways Grant 


Committee 
 
Business 
 
Election of Officers: The CPAC unanimously elected Brad Straley to serve another one-year 
term as CPAC chairman and Diane Kerr to serve a one-year term as vice chairperson. The 


 1
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nominating committee met on Nov. 30 and presented the names of Straley and Kerr to the 
membership at the Dec. 9 meeting. 
 
New Business 
 
Chairman Straley noted that John Allen, youth representative to the CPAC, is featured as a 
Neighborhood Hero in the November/December issue of Neighborhoods magazine. Lorrie 
DeFrank noted that Brad Straley is also featured, in the Neighborhood News section.  
 
Elaine Burnett, tour chairman, showed her video of the Northwest District CPAC Tour in 
October.  
 
Announcements  
 
Chairman Straley announced that the next three meetings will be in the Thomas Jefferson Civic 
Center in Marietta.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m. so members could enjoy their holiday party.  
 
Holiday Party 
A committee headed by Elaine Burnett supplied lots of food, music and decorations for the 
event. 
 
Next meeting:  6 p.m., January 13, 2000, Thomas Jefferson Civic Center, 8237 Nevada 
Street 
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